Mr. Corey Price, ICE Field Office Director
Ice Enforcement & Removal Operations, El Paso Field Office

11541 Montana Ave Suite E

El Paso, TX, 79936, USA
Re:  Ms. Alejandra “Alavaro” Barrera, A# 216-269-450

Dear Mr. Price,
I am writing to you today regarding Alejandra “Alavaro” Barrera, A# 216-269-450. Alejandra is a transgender woman currently detained in Cibola Correctional Facility in New Mexico.  Our colleagues from Washington DC have visited Alejandra in detention and we care deeply about her well-being and safety.  I am writing to urge you and immigration authorities to immediately free Alejandra while she pursues her asylum claim. 
Amnesty International has worked with the niece of Ms. Barrera, Zulay, who currently lives in Phoenix, Arizona. It is our understanding that Ms. Barrera would live with her niece if she is granted parole.  We know from our relationship with Zulay that this is a suitable and stable living situation. 

If Alejandra is granted parole, our organization will continue to support her in any way we can to ensure she completes her asylum claim until the end and in no way presents a flight risk.

I urge you to take the following steps as soon as possible to rectify this inhumane situation:
· Immediately grant Alejandra humanitarian parole while she awaits the decision on her asylum claim appeal, as parole should be granted for humanitarian reasons where the person does not pose a threat to public safety and presents no flight risk;
· I call upon you to provide psychosocial support to Alejandra, to help her recover from the trauma experienced from her unlawful detention;
· Lastly, I urge you to ensure asylum seekers are only detained when necessary and proportionate in the individual case, and to grant humanitarian parole to all asylum seekers whenever possible.
Thank you for your immediate attention to this urgent humanitarian crisis.
Sincerely,

cc:  New Mexico Immigrant Law Center, PO Box 7040, Albuquerque, NM 87194-7040
cc: Cibola County Correctional Center, Attention:  Mr. Chad Miller, Warden, PO Box 3540, Milan, NM 87021
